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NEWS

Halifax Regional Municipality Notices will generally appear each Saturday in this section of the 
newspaper. Readers are still encouraged to look throughout the paper for information which might 

appear in a different section or on another day.

NOTICE OF CANCELLATION
PUBLIC MEETING AND OPEN HOUSE
BEECHVILLE/ LAKESIDE
The Public Meeting and Open House that was to be held Monday, October 28th, 2019 is cancelled. HRM Staff will be
holding this meeting at a later date.

Case 20226: A planning process to consider new policy for Beechville, including potential areas for new
development.

For further information, please contact HRM Planning and Development at 902-490-4472, or visit: https://www.
halifax.ca/planning (scroll down to Case 20226)

ACC #C320-6912

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARINGS
HALIFAX MAINLAND / HALIFAX PENINSULA / PLANNING DISTRICT
4 (PROSPECT)
Halifax and West Community Council intends to consider and, if deemed advisable, approve the following
applications:

Case 21389: Application by WM Fares Architects, on behalf of LSJ Holdings Limited, requesting a development
agreement to permit a child care centre in 2 buildings at 55 Kearney Lake Road and 4 Grosvenor Road, Halifax
with a proposed 80 children under care.

Case 22029: Application by Armco Capital Inc. to enter into a development agreement for a 25-storey mixed-
use building on the lands at 6009-6017 Quinpool Road, Halifax.

Case 22382: Application by Tim Reich to rezone property at Lot 4 Pioneer Hill, Whites Lake from RA-3
(Residential A-3) Zone to RA-4 (Residential A-4) Zone to permit a single unit dwelling with an auxiliary unit.

The public hearings will be held on Wednesday, November 13, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. at Halifax City Hall (Council
Chamber), 1841 Argyle Street, Halifax, NS. All oral and written submissions will be considered at that time. Written
submissions may be forwarded to the Municipal Clerk by mail, P.O. Box 1749, Halifax, Nova Scotia, B3J 3A5; by fax,
902-490-4208; or by e-mail, clerks@halifax.ca. Written submissions should be received by the Municipal Clerk’s offi  ce
as early as possible and not later than 3:00 p.m. on November 13, 2019. For any written submissions exceeding
three standard letter sized pages in length, ten copies must be supplied to the Municipal Clerk’s offi  ce.

A copy of the staff report may be obtained by contacting the Office of the Municipal Clerk at 902-490-4210.
Alternatively, the staff report is available on-line at the following location:

https://www.halifax.ca/city-hall/agendas-meetings-reports.

Further details regarding the application can be found at the following location: www.halifax.ca/planning (Scroll
down to applicable case #)

ACC #CPC02310

NOTICE OF APPROVAL
BY-LAW C-301, RESPECTING CIVIC ADDRESSING
PUBLIC NOTICE is hereby given that By-law C-301, Respecting Civic Addressing was adopted by Halifax Regional
Council on October 22, 2019.

By-law C-301 amends By-law C-300, Respecting Civic Addressing. The purpose of the amendment is to amend the
definition of a private road and to remove the requirement that private road owners maintain their private road
signage.

The text of the amended By-law C-300 may be viewed on the Internet in the Legislation & By-law section at
halifax.ca/city-hall/legislation-by-laws or copies obtained from the Office of the Municipal Clerk, 1841 Argyle Street,
1st floor, Halifax between the hours of 8:30 a.m. and 4:30 p.m., Monday to Friday.

Effective date: October 26, 2019

HROP-6912-A121                      Kevin Arjoon, Municipal Clerk
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You may have to spend some 
time on the phone to figure out 
where you can get your flu shot.

Drugstores and doctors’ of-
fices were reporting vaccine 
supply challenges Friday.  Sev-
eral Lawtons and Shoppers 
Drug Mart stores contacted by 
The Chronicle Herald in Halifax 
said their flu shot shelves were 
empty.

A sign at the Shoppers Drug 
Mart on Joseph Howe Drive ad-
vertising flu shots had a banner 
strung across it saying "Waiting 
for flu supplies."

A Dartmouth man told the 
Herald that his doctor was out 
of vaccine, while a Halifax doc-
tor’s office said its supply had 
been “hit and miss” since the 
vaccine became available last 
week.

A similar supply problem 
arose late in the flu season last 
year.

Health Minister Randy Delo-
rey rejected the term shortages 
Friday.

"There was sufficient access 
to flu vaccine within the prov-
ince (last year)," he told report-
ers at the legislature. "As the flu 
season continued, there were 
reports of specific providers 
who did not have supply at their 
specific sites.

"Walking into a particular 
provider on a particular day, 
they may have supply at that 
time, that may occur. By calling 
your service provider or calling 
public health, we can certainly 
identify within your community 
where you can get the flu vac-
cine."

As of Friday, the province had 
received about 88 per cent of 
the 461,000 doses it has ordered 
this year, a Health Department 
spokeswoman said in an email. 

The rest is expected to arrive 
Nov. 1.

Last year, Nova Scotia re-
ceived 430,330 doses and 1,845 
doses were returned to the 
province by providers, Heather 
Fairbairn said.

Earlier this month the prov-
ince's chief medical officer said 
vaccine providers must do a bet-
ter job sharing their supplies.

Like the health minister, Dr. 
Robert Strang said that was a 
matter of distribution, not a 
shortage of vaccine.

“We had 1,000 to 1,100 
primary-care locations that we 
needed to get vaccines to and 
roughly 400 pharmacies” last 
year, he told the Herald. “Some 

of those were running out but 
there was still lots of access to 
flu vaccine in other locations. It 
wasn’t an overall shortage.

“I would love to run out of flu 
vaccine in January, February, 
because that would mean we’ve 
actually immunized a lot more 
people than we immunized last 
year.”

Only 36 per cent of Nova 
Scotians were immunized last 
year, down slightly from the 

year before.
In a tweet Friday afternoon 

in response to the online com-
ments and media questions 
about supply, the Health De-
partment said "We want to as-
sure Nova Scotians that flu shots 
are available. We have received 
88 per cent of our ordered doses 
and expect to have the remain-
der by the end of next week."

The flu vaccine is avail-
able free of charge to all Nova 

Scotians six months of age and 
older, and is available at most 
pharmacies, family doctors and 
many workplaces.

At the end of last year’s flu 
season — which officially ends 
in late August in Nova Scotia 
— 68 deaths had been recorded 
related to 774 laboratory-con-
firmed cases of Influenza A and 
23 laboratory confirmed cases 
of Influenza B. All deaths were 
among adults.

Dan Mallia from the Portland Street Atlantic Superstore pharmacy gives Health Minister Randy Delorey a flu shot Friday. 
ANDREW RANKIN • THE CHRONICLE HERALD
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Younger doctors and those in 
collaborative practices are more 
likely to accept new patients 
who require opioids, according 
to a Nova Scotia study released 
this week. 

While most of the 587 re-
spondents in the 2013 telephone 
survey said they would accept 
these patients, 27.9 per cent said 
they would not. 

“We found those who are 
working in a larger practice, 
there are more providers in the 
same place, those interdisciplin-
ary team members, people who 
provide social work, mental 
health, nurses and nurse prac-
titioners,  and those who were 
in fewer years of practice, were 
more likely to be open to (tak-
ing on) new patients whether 
they needed opioids or not,” 
said Emily Marshall, an expert 
in health services research, par-
ticularly primary care, and an 
associate professor at Dalhousie 
University’s department of fam-
ily medicine. 

“I think that that shows some-
how interprofessional teams are 
supporting providers in having 
the capacity to see more types of 
patients and feel more confident 
in their ability to manage that,” 
said Marshall, who conducted 
the survey as part of work to 
create a Models and Access Atlas 
of Primary Care in Nova Scotia 
(MAAP-NS), a population data-
base of family doctors and nurse 
practitioners in Nova Scotia. 

As for the doctors who re-
sponded in the negative, Mar-
shall said several factors could 
be at play. Many of those re-
spondents were older doctors in 
a solo practice, where personal 
safety concerns might be an 
issue when it comes to prescrib-
ing narcotics. Older doctors 
usually have a busier practice 
as well so they’d be reluctant to 
take on more complex patients. 

Dr. David Martell, a fam-
ily doctor who specializes in 

opioid addiction treatment at 
his Lunenburg practice, said it 
would be “shameful” if a doctor 
turned away a patient simply 
because they required narcotic 
pain treatment. 

In fact, according to  treat-
ment guidelines set out by the 
Nova Scotia College of Physi-
cians and Surgeons, “a defined 
scope of practice must not be 
used as a means to discriminate 
against patients as defined by 
law or unreasonably refuse pa-
tients with complex or chronic 
health needs; or with a history 
of prescribed opioids or psycho-
tropic medications or currently 
being prescribed opioids or psy-
chotropic medications.”

“A patient has needs, it 
shouldn’t matter what sort of 
health problem they have,” Mar-
tell said in an interview Friday. 

But given the pressure on 
family practices in Nova Scotia, 
he said the number of respon-
dents who said they’d take on 
new patients requiring opioids 
actually surprised him. 

“That 70 plus per cent said 
they had no issue with it, I 
expected it to be much more,” 
he said. “We have a deficit of 
primary care providers, all of 
them are overtaxed and asking 
them to do anything (additional) 
would most likely lead to an an-
swer of no, ...”

Both Marshall and Martell 
said the fact younger doctors 
were more apt to accept patients 
who require opioid treatment 
was encouraging. 

"Since we collected that data, 
there are a lot more providers 
who joined the workforce," 
said Marshall, who noted nurse 
practitioners are now allowed to 
prescribe opioids, which wasn't 
the case in 2013. 

"And we may have been 
doing a better job of training 
physicians on how to manage 
patients and pain so hopefully as 
more new providers come into 
practice, we’ll have more people 
who feel more comfortable with 
those (patients), there’s more 
options available for treatment 
of pain."

HEALTH

Younger MDs more open to 
patients taking opioids: study


